
Appendix D 

 

Objection from Mrs Rosa and Mr Christopher Rows of 23 Glebe Street, Talke. ST7 1NP 

Application Summary 

Hawthorn Leisure Limited has applied in respect of the Corner Pin, 67 Chapel Street, Talke, Stoke on 

Trent, ST7 1NN for a variation of the premises licensed under the Licensing Act 2003 to allow for: 

Opening hours from10.00h until 00.30h every day of the week (currently 10.00h until 23.30h) 

Hours for sale of alcohol (for consumption on AND off the premises) from 10.00h until 0.00h every 

day of the week 

Live music (indoors only) from 10.00h until 00.00h every day of the week 

Additionally, Annex 3 condition 2 which reads, “Noise from the premises shall be inaudible at the 

boundary of the nearest noise sensitive presmises" is to be replaced with the following: 

“Noise from the premises shall be kept to a level where it is unlikely to be considered a public 

nuisance from the boundary of the nearest noise sensitive premises” 

Customer details 

Mrs Rosa and Mr Christopher Rows  

23 Glebe Street, Buttlane, Talke, Stoke on Trent, ST7 1NP 
Email address – rosa.rowe@hotmail.com 

Comment details 

would like to object to the application to vary premises licence at the Corner Pin, I believe it should 

be deemed invalid at this time. Because of the following reasons 

1. Currently, visitors make excessive noise when smoking/leaving the building, so the addition of loud 

music and later serving times will add to the local residents' distress. 

2. Because the pub is in a densely populated area where noise travels, extending the drinking hours 

and playing loud music would upset residents who prefer a quieter lifestyle. 

3. Loud music was played within the premises a few years ago, and the majority of the neighbours 
were irritated.  People shouting and car doors slamming and revving engines cause dogs to start 

barking which causes even more distress. 

If this application is not overturned, residents of Glebe Street have agreed to contact the 

police/council to file complaints, which would be a waste of time and resources in an already 
understaffed and underpaid sector. 

 

Rosa and Christopher Rowe 
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